
Minutes from ASP leadership meeting 
 
Date:   21 February 2017 
Present:  Peter Mikkelsen (PM), Tim Papakyriakou (TP), David Barber 

(DB), Uwe John (AW), Søren Rysgaard (SR), Torben 
Christensen (TC), Josephine Nymand (JN), Tage Dalsgaard 
(TD), Jørgen Berge  

Referee:  SR 
 
 
 
Agenda:  
 

1. New horizon2020 calls 
There are 4 themes for the calls. ASP will collaborate on these calls. 
 

2. Input to Year of Polar prediction (YOPP) from ASP. We will add our 

atmospheric projects to YOPP. Søren will contact Kirstin Werner from AWI with 
input. 
 
3. ASP homepage update for associate members 
Søren and Peter will make a list of themes that would be valuable to link to from 
the ASP homepage to the associate members. 
 
4. BBOS upcoming meeting 
The Baffin Bay Observing System meeting in Ottawa is approaching. More than 
65 have accepted the invitation. 
 
5. There will be a follow up on the BBOS meeting  
Danish and Greenlandic institutions will have a follow up meeting to discuss how 
to participate more closely in the BBOS. Meeting will be held in Denmark 19-20 
April. 
 
6. ESFRI infrastructure  
We will use the momentum from the BBOS and the Danish/Greenlandic meeting 
to go for a large European infrastructure proposal later this summer. Deadline 
medium August. 
 
7. Update on CERC proposal 
Process runs as planned. We have now 7 candidates. The CERC will be highly 
integrated with ASP and the BBOS. 



 
8. DRDC proposal 
The UM group has submitted a proposal to DRDC together with University of 
Laval. The project will support the BBOS. 
 
9. Update on the Pitsioluq Commission in the North water – Science assessment 
meeting in Copenhagen Nov 22-24. This will fit very nicely into the CERC, ASP 
activities and the BBOS focus. 
 
10. ASP has accepted to join a SVALGREEN proposal with UNIS on Svalbard to 
increase collaboration on education cources between Greenland (St Nord) and 
Svalbard (UNIS).  
 
Next meeting in the ASP leadership: April 04 2017 
 

 


